
From: jtpotter 

Sent: 26 July 2022 17:15 

To: David Fowler; Planning Planning 

Subject: Ref: 2022/0528/P O2 Centre 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning 

Representations from the Confederation of Local Community 

Groups, please accept my own objections to this planning 

application which are fully represented by the Confederation's 

detailed objections which have already been filed. 

 

Personally, I have followed the debates to some degree to 

date, including hearing from the police, utility companies and 

others about the poverty of the plans and the unlikelihood of 

their delivering a viable living space. The Representations 

are absolutely stunning in their revelations. How can you 

possibly be thinking of approving this, given the potential 

for Camden acquiring a horrendous reputation in the eyes of 

everyone except development companies; given the likely 

poverty of living space and services (schools, GPs, green 

space) for new residents; as well as the negative impact on 

the surroundings we and so many live in? 

 

Regards 

 

Jonathan Potter 

 

 



From: Steve Budd 

Sent: 26 July 2022 16:46 

To: David Fowler; Planning Planning 

Subject: Ref : 2022/0528/P   the 02 / Landsec development 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

 

We live directly opposite the proposed development site. 

 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this 

planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections 

which have already been filed. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Stephen Bentinck Budd 

 



From: Elisa Battaglia Trovato

Sent: 26 July 2022 14:26 

To: David Fowler 

Cc: Planning Planning 

Subject: Ref 2022/0528/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

  

Dear Mr Fowler, 

 

ref: 2022/0528/P 

 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from 

the Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections 

to this planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's 

detailed objections which have already been filed. 

 

Regards 

 

 

Elisa Battaglia Trovato 

 

 



From: pgrison

Sent: 26 July 2022 13:52 

To: David Fowler; Planning Planning 

Subject: Ref: 2022/0528/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

"Dear Mr Fowler, 
 

ref: 2022/0528/P 

 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this 

planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections 

which have already been filed. 

 

Regards 

 

Sent from Proton Mail for iOS 



From: 

Sent: 26 July 2022 17:27 

To: David Fowler; Planning Planning 

Cc: 

Subject: Ref : 2022/0528/P   the 02 / Landsec development 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 
 
I live directly opposite the proposed development site. 
 
Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the Confederation 
of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this planning application which 
are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections which have already been filed. 
 
Thank you & kind regards , 
 
Dr Hemant ( Ernie ) Anand 



From: Brenda Eisenberg  

Sent: 19 August 2022 10:18 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: O2 Landsec 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

  

ref: 2022/0528/P 

  

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this planning 

application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections which have 

already been submitted. 

 

Brenda Eisenberg 

 

I work flexibly and across a number of time zones —  please be aware that I don’t expect a response outside of 
your own working hours.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: Celine T <

Sent: 19 August 2022 04:51 

To: David Fowler 

Cc: Planning Planning 

Subject: 02 centre / objection to planning application 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

ref: 2022/0528/P 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this 

planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections 

which have already been submitted. 

A personal addendum:  

A resident of 11 years in the area, I can not even imagine who came up with such an 

abomination of a project. The planned picture of what it would look like is simply horrid,  not 

to mention the disastrous consequences for current residents, transport and facilities 

overloaded by an additional 5000 residents condensed in such a small area, for the way it 

would degrade the whole South Hampstead bricks and leafy area and for the environment. 

Any project there should have mid rise, bricks and green spaces in between buildings, not a 

sea of concrete towers aligned like ugly legos. 

I fully object to this planning application. 

Celine Tobelem 



From: Jake Olenick 

Sent: 18 August 2022 22:26 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: 2022/0528/P O2 Centre plan looks cool! 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Camden Planning, 

 

The Fortune Green Lib Dems have sent out another email asking people to complain to you 

about the O2 centre, but, the plans look really good, and I'm looking forward to the 

development. The current O2 centre is mostly a big awful parking lot. The shops are decent 

but, they can't really compare to a real street with real storefronts. 

 

Anyway, I feel quite strongly in favour of this, I could go on and on. But mainly I just wanted 

to counteract some the heckling you might be getting. 

 

P.s. I am actually a Lib Dem member, but the local Lib Dems are so bad I gave all 3 of my 

votes to Labour at the last election. So, if Nancy Jirira tells you that she has the residents on 

her side, you might point out that she doesn't even have her own party membership on her 

side. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Jake 



From: Aimee Bryant 

Sent: 18 August 2022 16:01 

To: David Fowler; Planning Planning 

Subject: 2022/0528/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

ref: 2022/0528/P 

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this 

planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections 

which have already been submitted. 

Aimee Bryant  

 

Get Outlook for Android 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/pPR3CgZomHgE3vzfNgh_Y?domain=aka.ms


From: Brenda Eisenberg <

Sent: 19 August 2022 10:19 

To: David Fowler 

Cc: Planning Planning 

Subject: O2 Landsec 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Mr Fowler, 

  

ref: 2022/0528/P 

  

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the 

Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this planning 

application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections which have 

already been submitted. 

 
Brenda Eisenberg   
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